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The Pastorôs 
Peace 

 

 

The anchor cross is a Christian symbol of hope.  

The ancient anchor was used to hold the ship in 

place and keep it from drifting.  Often having a 

cross bar at the top when lifted, the form of a cross 

could be seen in the anchor.  It became a symbol of 

hope as the cross reminds us of our Christian faith 

and the hope that keeps us from drifting away from 

God through the cross of Christ. 

 

We are people of hope living Christ-centered 

lives in a self-centered world.  It is the reality of 

our lives; not just a catchy slogan we are using for 

this yearôs stewardship emphasis.  We are anchored 

in Christ who keeps us from drifting away from 

God.  This gives us hopeðfor ourselves as well as 

for others.  And, it makes us different from others 

who put their hope in worldly things like fame, 

fortune, or others.  Our hope is in our Lord, Jesus 

Christ. 

 

In Hebrews 6.19 the writer relates this:  ñWe have 

this hope, a sure and steadfast anchor of the 

soul.ò  The writer certainly had the mental image 

of a shipôs anchor in mind in penning those words. 

 

We will focus our three-week emphasis on the 12th 

chapter of St. Paulôs letter to the Romans.  We will 

ask: What does it means to offer every aspect of 

our lives to God?  How are we, as part of the 

community of believers living in this hope, 

involved in building the Church for others?   And, 

as people of hope, how can we share Godôs love as 

this love passes through us? 

 

A special guest, Pr. Callista Isabelle, Chaplain at 

Muhlenberg College will share the message on 

September 27th during worship as we enter into this 

time of discernment.  We will conclude our time of 

discernment, reflection, and commitment on 

October 11th. 

 

What does it mean to you to 

live as people of hope, living 

Christ-centered lives in a self-

centered world?  Let us make 

the journey to discernment 

together as we acknowledge 

our hope is Jesus Christ with 

our time, God-given gifts, and treasure. 

 

In Christôs peace, 

 

Pastor 

 

 
 

            

     WORSHIP EVERY SUNDAY 
 

       SUMMER WORSHIP HOURS 
9:00 AM 

Beginning September 13th 

worship will be at 8:00 AM and 

10:45 AM.   

Nursery will be open during the 

10:45 AM worship service.   

Adult and Children Sunday 

School and Youth Group begins 

at 9:15 AM. 
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Council Highlights 
August 2015 
By Pastor Moore 
 

 

¶ The Treasurerôs 

Report indicated that our expenses are 

down 6% from last year while offerings 

and/tithes are down 7%.  Given this ratio 

we will end the year with a $10-15,000 

deficit.  Council encourages the 

congregationôs faithful support of our 

ministries 

¶ Transfers were issued to Mark and Karen 

Bateman and Larry and Cindy Hertzog to 

Hope Lutheran, Cherryville 

¶ Council spent time discussing the 

following: 

o Using a 1 or 2 service format on Sunday 

mornings year round.  Council decided 

that the current format of 1 service 

during the summer and 2 services 

throughout the remainder of the year 

would continue 

o What the interim process would be with 

the pastorôs retirement approaching and 

anticipated next year 

o Invitation for potential Eagle Scout 

projects that might be requested 

¶ Christian Education Committee indicated 

the Learning Ark Christian Preschool will 

be adding a program called Arts in the 

Afternoon during the upcoming school year 

¶ Council approved the pastorôs remaining 
vacation for the year 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Adult Sunday School    
 ñHappy Hourò 
By Cathy Shaffer 
 
Join the Happy Hour Gang in Room 103-104 

(downstairs) at 9:15 AM.  There is always a joke of 

the day, much laughter and even some learning and 

discussion! 
 

September 13th ï Letôs kick off our Happy Hour 

season with our Happy Hour Open House!  We will 

be serving ñmockòtails & ñbreakfastòizers (well, 

what would you call appetizers in the AM?).  

Pastor Moore will lead us in a discussion of ñWhy 

Donôt Our Kids & Grandkids Go to Church & 

What Can We Do about It?ò  Watch excerpts taken 

from a presentation by Rev. Dr. David Lose ï 

President of the Lutheran Theological Seminary in 

Philadelphia. 
 

September 20th ï We welcome the Rev. Dr. 

Manfred Bahmann.  He is a retired Lutheran Pastor 

who lived in Germany during WWII and was a 

member of the Hitler Youth.  Pastor Bahmann is a 

very dynamic speaker.  Come hear highlights from 

his book, ñWhen All Hell Breaks Loose:  From the 

Ashes of Dresden to Existential Graceò  
 

September 27th ï As we begin our Stewardship focus, 

we welcome the Rev. Callista Isabelle, Chaplain of 

Muhlenberg College to ULC.  Pastor Callista will lead 

a study on Romans 12:1-2 ñPeople of Hope are Christ-

centered in a self-centered worldò.  

  

 

 

Bible Sunday  
 

September 20th is Bible 

Sunday at Union 

Lutheran Church! On this 

day we will be presenting to each child 5th grade 

and older a personal Bible for their use.  We invite 

you to attend worship this Sunday and receive your 

Bible. Please call 610-767-6884 or email 

office@ulclv.org the Church Office to let us know 

if you will  or will not be in attendance.   Also, 

please note if you plan to attend the 8:00 AM or 

10:45 AM worship service.  We look forward to 

seeing you in church on Bible Sunday. 

From The Church Office 

If you are going away for an extended 

period of time, please contact the Church 

Office.   

We will gladly hold your Church mail for 

you until you return or send it to you if   you 

have a temporary address. 

mailto:office@ulclv.org
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(Yummy Grilled Pineapple) 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

        
            (Fun was had by all)  

 

         

 
                                           Matthew 28:16-20 

 
 

We should, we could, what do you think, how 

about, how do we, what if, why donôt we?  

ALL GOOD QUESTIONS. 

 

I had a conversation with Cathy using all of 

the above about how can we serve, fellowship 

and grow.  After a minute or two I turned and 

said I have to get back to work.  After two 

steps I said no letôs get this scheduled!  So she 

penned an article circulated it and out of that 

grew two nights of grilling classes reaching 

over 30 people with fellowship, education 

shared and food.   

 

Next time you have a service or sharing event 

idea, run with it.  Hopefully it will be 

gratifying for you as this was for all of us.   

 

Share your thoughts with 

someone today and bring it to 

your church family! 

 

Thank you in advance!    Terry Hoffman 
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MEDITATION PATH 
 

Have you taken a walk on the Path lately?  Thanks 

to the Eagle Scout project of Dakota Haldeman, 

the ñwet area problemò has been solved as shown 

in the pictures. 

 

 

 
 

 

The path is a lovely place to take a stroll where you 

can enjoy the coolness, the singing birds, the 

beauty of nature, and the opportunity to meditate, 

assisted by the thoughtful signage.   

       

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
SAVE THE DATE 

 
ñBaby its cold outsideéò   

Come into the warmth of 

relaxation, pampering  

and sharing. 

 

 Lavender Springs Spa 

Where women rest in 

Godôs faithfulness. 

 

WOMENôS  

RETREAT 
JANUARY 15-16, 2016 
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Childrenôs 

Sunday 
School 

By Josh Dietz 
 

 
Sunday School is less than a month away! Iôm 

looking forward to a great year of Sunday School.  

Sunday School begins September 13th from 9:15 

AM to 10:15 AM.    

 

We need your help!  If anyone is interested in 

volunteering for Sunday School, sign up today or 

email the Church Office.  

 

Childrenôs Sunday School needs your ideas, too.  If 

you have ideas for Sunday School (activities, 

crafts, videos, lessons, etc.) that you would like to 

share, please feel free to email me at 

suprman@ptd.net  I am hoping to grow our Sunday 

School program and any fresh ideas would be 

gladly welcomed. Thank you so much for your 

support!  

 

 

ULC Library Book Club  
By Barb Mahoney 

 

The next selection for the book club 

is Still Alice by LiGenova.  
 

Alice Howland has a career as an 

esteemed psychology professor at 

Harvard. She lives a comfortable 

life in Cambridge with her husband, 

John, arguing about making quality time together 

and their youngest daughter's move to L.A.  First, 

Alice can't find her Blackberry, then she becomes 

hopelessly disoriented on a run in her own town. 

She suspects menopause, but wonders if it could be 

a brain tumor Alice is shocked to be diagnosed with 

early onset Alzheimer's after which her life begins 

steadily to unravel. She loses track of rooms in her 

home, must resign from Harvard and eventually 

cannot recognize her own children. The brutal facts 

of Alzheimer's are heartbreaking, and it's 

impossible not to feel for Alice and her loved ones. 

 

Please join us on Sunday, September 20 in the 

library between services to discuss this book.  

 

      

 
 

(Long or short term) 

 

If you are unable to get to church and would 

like a copy of the weekly service (either video 

or audio), please contact the Church Office. 

We will make arrangements for someone to 

deliver the DVD to you. 

 

If you donôt own a DVD player, we can let you 

borrow one and even help install it. 

 

 

Dear Pastor & Friends, 

Thank you for the beautiful cards and 

baskets I received this past year.  I was 

sick and hospitalized several times. 

                Sonia Geiger 

mailto:suprman@ptd.net
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ULC Library 

Book Fest 2015 
 

Yes itôs here againé Book Fest 2015!  Once again 

we will hold our ñall you can readò Book Fest in 

conjunction with Sunday Schoolôs Kick-off on 

September 13th.  For anyone who hasnôt been a part 

of the Book Fest in the past, the concept is 

simple.  The Church accepts books beginning 

September 8th whenever the church doors are 

open.  Then on Sunday, September 13th, everyone 

is encouraged to come to the Gathering Space and 

Room 201/202 from 9:00 AM - 10:30 AM and after 

the late Worship Service 12:00 PM until 1:30 PM 

and take as many books as you wish.  PUBLIC 

WELCOME.  Remember, you donôt have to bring 

a book to get a book.  Just come on down and fill 

your bags, boxes.  

 

 ULC Library Open House 

Stop by the ULC Library on September 27th.  The 

Library Committee will be hosting an open house 

to unveil the new location of the library.  Why not 

check out all that our Library has to offer.  We will 

also be hosting Coffee and Conversation so check 

out the Fellowship Table and talk to someone 

today.   
 

 

 

Womenôs Caf®  
By Lois Steward 

  

Saturday, September 12th - Our first Bible Study 

for this year - We will gather at the Schnecksville 

Diner at 8:00 am for a Dutch treat breakfast and 

Bible Study. Hope you can make it. 

 

Saturday, September 26th ï Fifth Annual Pork 

and Sauerkraut Dinner.  We need help with this 

event. We need ticket sales to have a 

dinner.  Help is needed in preparing the food on 

Saturday morning 9:00 AM -11:00 AM.  Help is 

needed to serve and cleanup 3:00 PM - ? We 

could use at a minimum of 10 women to help in 

preparing for the dinner and 10 women to help 

serve and clean up. Proceeds from this event help 

to support Women's Café as well as other 

programs both outside and inside our Church. 

 

Saturday, October 3rd - NEPA WELCA Northern 

Lehigh Cluster Event ï This Event will be held 

at Hope Lutheran Church in Cherryville - The 

Theme for this program is ñThe Earth and Its 

Fullness Belong to The Lordò. There will be a 

speaker talking on ways to be more caring of 

nature. Registration is at 8:30 am with the 

program starting at 9:00 and running until noon. 

Cost for the event is $3.00.  

 

Saturday, October 16th -18th - NEPA WELCA 

Fall Fun Event ï This year the event will be held 

at the Tuscarora Inn & Conference Center 3300 

River Road, Mount Bethel, PA 18343. Please 

check out the Womenôs Caf® bulletin board for 

more information and registration forms. 

 
5th ANNUAL PORK & 

SAUERKRAUT DINNER

 
Sponsored by the Womenôs Caf® 

 

When:  Saturday, September 26, 2015 ï Serving 

from 4:00 PM ï 7:00 PM 

Where:  Union Lutheran Church Family Life 

Center 

Cost:  Adults/$8 Children 3-7/$4 2 and under/free 

Tickets at the door will be $9/Adults 

Menu: Pork, sauerkraut, mashed potatoes, 

applesauce, rolls, desserts and both hot & cold 

beverages. 

Tickets will be on sale following both Church 

services in the Hallway off the Gathering Space on 

Sunday, September 13th & 20th. Tickets may also 
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be purchased in the Church Office during office 

hours. 

Come and enjoy some delicious homemade food, 

great company and some good conversations. 

 
Calling all youth of ULC 
By Diane Ward 
 

THINK FALL!!!  
THINK  HALLOWEEN!!!  
THINK THANKSGIVING!!!   
THINK ULC CRAFT SHOW !!!  
 

ULC will be sponsoring a ñyouth craft tableò at the 

Fall Craft Show on November 21st.  What a great 

chance to make extra money by displaying and 

selling your handmade crafts.  Tithe 10% of your 

profits to a charity of your choice and keep the 

other 90% for spending money or buying holiday 

gifts.  Start ñstockpilingò your crafts now to ensure 

you will have plenty to sell at the craft show.  

Contact Diane Ward at 610-298-8303 or 610-533-

5703 to register today! 

 
Youth Group 

By Doug Collins 
 
I hope everyone is having 

a happy and safe summer 

spending time with family 

and friends.  As you 

probably know, 9 of the 

youth as well as Cathy and I recently traveled to 

Detroit to attend the National Youth Gathering, 

what a time we had!!!  

 

We traveled by bus with a few other congregations 

from the area and along with meeting before we 

left, we took the opportunity of time to make new 

friends on our way. Once there, it was 

AWESOME!!!  If I havenôt told you already (yeah 

right like only every chance I get) we have the most 

caring, spirit filled youth representing our 

congregation.  We should all be VERY proud of 

them ALL. This does not just apply to those that 

went on the trip; they just carried on the tradition 

of making our chest pump up.   

Being with 30,000 other teenagers and seeing, 

hearing and experiencing nothing, absolutely 

nothing, but positive uplifting attitudes was 

spectacular.  Take time to ask them about their trip; 

there are definitely some fun stories.  So with that 

trip behind us we are focused on carrying on the 

Gathering theme of  ñRISE UP TOGETHERò as 

we prepare for getting back our youth group 

veterans and welcoming those coming to be part of 

us for the first time.   

 

Please remember we need you to help us with ideas 

of activities that interest you and that you will 

participate in.  We definitely understand the fact 

that summers are full for all of us but any ideas you 

throw our way will be taken into consideration.  

We want to provide an avenue for you to spend 

some time and stay in touch with your church 

family during the summer months and we truly 

need your help to make this coming year 

successful.  Continue to have fun and make it a 

summer to remember and donôt forget to keep 

Jesus involved.  He loves you and wants to be part 

of your summer memories. 

 

 

 

    

 

                        2016 

  June 26, 2016 ð June 30, 2016  
5:00  PM ð 8:00  PM Dinner  & VBS   
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Worship Matters  
By Judy Gifford 
 

HOSPITALITY 

 

The Promise to All 

  

Essential to worship that embodies Godôs promise 

of forgiveness, mercy, and grace for all people is 

the ministry of hospitality.  Long before the 

hospitality industry was created for the sake of 

profit, the church carried out a ministry of 

invitation and welcome for the sake of the gospel. 

 

Christian hospitality is founded in Jesusô own life 

and ministry.  When Jesus speaks of his cross and 

resurrection he says, ñAnd I, when I am lifted up 

from the earth, will draw all people to myselfò 

(John 12:32).  At the foot of the cross, the world is 

gathered up in Jesus Christ.  Through worship 

centered in word and sacrament, Jesus continues to 

draw all people to new life in him, to reconcile a 

broken world, and to gather all people into Godôs 

own future. 

 

In Jesusô own life and ministry, he welcomed 

people from all circumstances, including sinners, 

outcasts, and all who were seeking Godôs mercy 

and grace.  In worship, the church extends this 

same invitation to everyone. 

            

Excerpted from With the Whole Church 
 

 

 

 

WORSHIP EVERY SUNDAY 
September 6th ï 9:00 AM 

Beginning September 13th 
8:00 AM & 10:45 AM 

 

September Commemoration 

 

September 29:  Michael and All Angels 

 

On this festival day the church ponders the richness 

and variety of Godôs created order and the limits of 

human knowledge of it.  The scriptures speak of 

angels (the word means ñmessengersò) who 

worship God in heaven, and in both Testaments 

angels speak for God on earth.  They are 

remembered most vividly as they appear to the 

shepherds and announce the birth of the Savior.  

Michael is an angel whose name appears in Daniel 

as the heavenly being who leads the faithful dead 

to Godôs throne on the day of resurrection.  In 

Revelation, Michael fights in a cosmic battle 

against Satan. 
 

HONDURAS 

Growing up healthy 
 

For more than a decade, Dr. 

Martin Luther Kindergarten 

ï a program of the Christian 

Lutheran Church of 

Honduras, supported by 

your gifts to ELCA World 

Hunger ï has provided 

preschool education for 

children of low-income 

faming families on the out - 

skirts of Tegucigalpa. 

 

As part of the program, 

children receive health services ï including a basic 

physical exam and dental checkup ï often for the 

first time in their lives.  Care - givers discovered 

that 90% of the children had cavities.  Also 

discovered is that many children had intestinal 

parasites due to poor hygiene and unclean drinking 

water. 
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All of the students received follow-up treatment at 

local health centers.  But their care didnôt stop 

there.   

 

To combat ongoing challenges, low-cost water 

filters ï along with training and health education ï

were provided to each of the families.  One 

studentôs mother shared, ñI have learned how to 

feed my daughters and about the importance of 

hygiene at home.ò 

 

Thank you for your gifts to ELCA World Hunger.  

It is hoped that your giving is encouraged by the 

results in the lives of children in Honduras and 

others around the world. 

 
 

 
Catechetical   

Classes 
 

All parents will want to 

join us for an information 

session (students are 

encouraged to attend also) 

on Sunday, September 13th from 7:00 PM - 8:00 PM in 

the Nave. 

 

Both classes will meet on Tuesday, September 22nd 

from 4:30 PM - 7:30 PM.  Dinner will be provided.  

Students will be getting an overall program review as 

well as beginning studies for their particular Cat Class. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

òGODõS WORK. 

OUR HANDS.ó 

 
 

 
Sunday, September 20th 

 

 

The same God who creates us, who gives us 

life, and who guides us every day, also lives 

in and works through us to share Godôs love 

and grace with all people. 

 

This is the third year of this ELCA program.  

Here at Union Lutheran Church for 2015, we 

will participate with the use of ñour handsò in 

three areas of ñGodôs workò: 

 

HARVEST HOME ï SHARING GODôS 

BLESSINGS OF FOOD ï donate canned 

goods, boxed food, and fresh produce for the 

Northern Lehigh Food Bank.  Bring your gifts 

forward at the time of the offering. 

 

REFUGEE RESETTLEMENT - provide 

necessities -- bathroom items and cleaning 

supplies -- to assist Lutheran Congregational 

Services in helping newly-arrived refugees.  

See tags on Gathering Space tree. 

 

FLEECE-TIED BLANKETS ï tie a knot!  

Lutheran World Relief supplies blankets 

providing protection and a sense of comfort 

to people along with a reminder that someone 

cares. 

 




